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Births To Spl. Cst. and Mrs. W. V. Jesso, 
a daughter, Pamela Mary Rose, on July 5, 1955.

To Spl. Cst. and Mrs. R. N. Powell, a 
daughter, Claudia Gail, on Aug. 2, 1955.

To Spl. Cst. and Mrs. A. E. Reid, a daughter, 
Aria Joyce, on Aug. 10, 1955.

"Marine" Division 
(Headquarters—Ottawa, Ont.)

Present at the unveiling of the tablet at Victoria Park were 1. to r.—Mayor J. D. Stewart, 
DSO, Lieutenant-Governor T. W. L. Prowse, Lt.-Col. A. W. Rogers, ED, Judge H. L. 

Palmer, Commissioner Nicholson, Brig. G. G. K. Peake, Maj. O. R. Simons, 
Inspr. W. H. Nevin, Maj. T. E. McNutt.

and the dance was led off by the Commissioner 
and Mrs. Nicholson amid spontaneous applause.

Members of the Committee were energetic 
in planning and preparing this event, and their 
efforts, judging from comments, were gener­
ously rewarded in the ultimate success which 
placed this event among the outstanding social 
events held during the season of Charlotte- 
town’s Centennial celebrations. Approximately 
450 guests enjoyed a delightful evening of 
dancing and a delicious buffet supper.

The division and the Force were honored by 
the attendance of the Lieutenant-Governor and 
Mrs. T. W. L. Prowse, accompanied by Aides- 
de-Camp; the Hon. A. M. Matheson, Premier 
and Attorney-General of Prince Edward 
Island; members of the Judiciary and the Ser­
vices, including RCAF personnel from Sum­
merside Station.

Historical On September 22 the Commis­
sioner unveiled a tablet placed on the old stone 
magazine at Victoria Park which has been 
fitted up as a museum and designated Fort 
Edward Museum through the co-operation of 
the Historical Society of Prince Edward Island 
and Civic Authorities. Maj. T. E. McNutt gave 
an historic sketch of the old building and the 
services for which it was used over many years.

presented to Reg. No. 12496 Cpl. R. F. Wel­
lings, by Deputy Commr. A. T. Belcher.

Building During September, in an appro­
priate ceremony, our multiple-type detachment 
building at Souris was officially opened. This 
building fills a long needed want at this point 
and adds to the comfort of our personnel as 
well as to the efficiency of the operation of the 
detachment.

Social On the night of September 22 the 
main ball-room of the Charlottetown Hotel, 
fittingly decorated, presented an appropriate 
background for our regimental ball sponsored 
by the division recreation and social club. This 
social event was arranged to coincide with the 
Annual Convention of the Canadian Association 
of Chiefs of Police. The presence of many 
Chiefs from various parts of our wide domain 
stimulated the social atmosphere and added 
materially to the success of the occasion.

The ball was highlighted by the attendance 
of our own Commissioner and Mrs. L. H. 
Nicholson. Incidentally, while in Charlottetown 
attending the Convention, they had celebrated 
their 25th wedding anniversary. To commem­
orate this important milestone in their lives 
the Officer Commanding “L” Division requested 
the orchestra to play the “Anniversary Waltz”,

To Spl. Cst. and Mrs. W. S. MacKay, a son, 
Brian William, on Aug. 23, 1955.

Promotions Congratulations are extended 
to the following “Marine” Division members 
who were recently promoted: S/Sgts. G. W. 
Galliard and L. P. Pearo; Sgts. J. E. Desrosiers
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